

Kevin Anderson MP

Parliamentary Secretary for Regional Roads, Maritime and Transport Member for Tamworth

Our Ref: 00343933

Mr Alex Greenwich MP
Member for Sydney
Ground Floor
21 Oxford Street
DARLINGHURST NSW 2010

Dear Mr Greenwich

Thank you for your correspondence about pedestrian safety near Fort Street Public School and the Sydney Harbour Bridge cycleway.

Roads and Maritime Services and the City of Sydney are working on the concept design for the Sydney Harbour Bridge Southern Cycleway. The proposed cycleway, which will connect to the existing Kent Street and Harbour Bridge cycleways, will provide cyclists with better sight lines and moderate grades. Pedestrian and cyclist safety will be improved because cyclists will not need to use roads or footpaths when travelling between the bridge and the CBD.

The project planners have engaged with stakeholders on the design of the cycleway, including Bicycle NSW, Transport for NSW, Sydney Harbour Bridge asset owners, Office of Environment and Heritage, Department of Education, Sydney Observatory, Property NSW and National Trust of Australia.

Roads and Maritime expects to release the Review of Environmental Factors for public comment later this year. Your constituents may wish to register for updates by emailing SydneyHarbourBridgeProjects@rms.nsw.gov.au.

I hope this has been of assistance.

Yours sincerely

Kevin Anderson MP Parliamentary Secretary